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12th November 2021 

"We will remember them." 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been another busy week here at Shobnall Primary & Nursery 

School, not only with us opening our doors for our Open Evening, 

but also because of the vast amount of work that the children have 

been immersed in! In addition to this, we held a two-minute silence 

to mark Armistice Day in school. This is to mark the end of the four-

year conflict in 1918 where an agreement between Germany and 

the Allies was made “on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 

month”. We remember all those who have lost their lives in conflict 

exactly 103 years after the end of the First World War.  

The turnout for our Open Evening on Wednesday was tremendous 

and I would like to express a huge thank you to all of our parents 

and families who spent time coming in to school to view the 

excellent work produced by each class, and for following our COVID 

procedures to ensure the event was a safe one. If you weren’t able 

to attend, please view the posts on Twitter as the work (including 

that displayed as part of our art exhibition) was fabulous! Every 

year, we feel that it is important to open our doors to parents and 

the wider community to enable everyone to have the opportunity of 

seeing our school setting, the work completed by the children and 

have chance to meet the staff. Unfortunately, we were unable to do so last year but I am sure that for 

those who attended this year, you found it informative, engaging and a worthwhile experience. We also 

had the pleasure of meeting and talking to many potential new parents looking to apply for places in our 

Nursery and Reception classes next year. For those interested in applying for places, please visit the 

admissions page on our school website for further information.  

As always, we would like to re-iterate that anyone with COVID-19 symptoms or a positive test result 

should stay at home and self-isolate immediately. If you have symptoms of COVID-19, you should 

arrange to have a PCR test as soon as possible. This still applies even if you have received one or 

more doses of COVID-19 vaccine. If you live in the same 

household as someone with COVID-19, you should stay at 

home and self-isolate. If you are fully vaccinated or aged 
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under 18 years and 6 months you are not required to self-isolate if you are a contact of someone who 

has tested positive for COVID-19.  

Have a great weekend everyone – look after yourselves, each other, stay safe and ENJOY! We look 

forward to seeing you all again on Monday!  

Anti-Bullying Week – Monday 15 November 

2021 to Friday 19 November 2021 

Don’t forget that Monday 15 November 2021 is 

Odd Socks Day! Please remember to come to 

school wearing odd socks on that day in support 

of the event!  

‘One Kind Word’ is the theme for the week and 

our school will be promoting this message 

through our curriculum from the children 

immersing themselves in a series of reflective 

and essential activities.  

You may also remember that our school was 1 of 20 winning schools 

from last year’s Odd Socks Day competition for Anti Bullying Week. 

As a result of this, our Year 6 class have been involved in the Odd 

Socks Day video for Anti-Bullying Week 2021. The song is called 

“All You Need (Is One Kind Word)” and can be viewed now via our 

Twitter feed!  

Year 2 Class Assembly – Thursday 18 November 2021 

Year 2 are very excited about welcoming visitors to their class 

assembly on Thursday, which will begin just after 9.00am. In light 

of the ongoing situation with COVID, please could we ask parents 

to: 

 Wear a face covering. 

 Use hand sanitiser before entering and leaving the hall. 

Unfortunately, the other children in the school won’t be in attendance as there just isn’t the room for 
parents and children to distance effectively, so this will be for parents only. In addition, we would also 
encourage you to: 

 Complete a LFD test prior to attending on the day of the event. 

 Not attend if you or anyone in your household is displaying symptoms or currently has tested 
positive for COVID. 

Many thanks in advance for your cooperation and diligence and we look forward to welcoming you on 18 

November. 

Children in Need – Friday 19 November 2021 

Please be aware that it is Children in Need on Friday 

19 November and we are having a ‘spotty’ non-uniform 

day!  Donations are voluntary but we recommend a 

minimum of 50p, which will go towards Children in 

Need.  Should you wish to donate more, you will be 

very welcome to do so!  Thank you for your support! 

Well Done Kristen! 

We wanted to share some wonderful news with you that came to light at the beginning of the week! Last 

weekend, Kristen in Year 1 had around 30cm of her hair cut off, which she then donated to the Little 
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Princess Trust. In doing so, she raised over £200 for the charity! Well done, Kristen – we are very, very 

proud of you! 

 
Online Safety Tips 
 
Snapchat is a photo and video sharing app which also allows users to 
chat with friends via text or audio. Users can share images and videos 
with specific friends, or through a ‘story’ (documenting the previous 24 
hours) visible to their entire friend list. Snapchat usage rose during the 
pandemic, with many young people utilising it to connect with their 
peers. The app continues to develop features to engage an even larger 
audience and emulate current trends, rivalling platforms such as TikTok 
and Instagram. In the guide at the end of the newsletter, you'll find tips 
on a number of potential risks which we hope you find useful. 

 
School Uniform Exchange 
Please don’t forget the school uniform exchange, which continues! There is 
a box situated by the gate on the school car park for any parents who have 
items they wish to donate. Please could we ask that these are cleaned and 
in good condition before placing in the box! Amy Roobottom continues 
sorting and collating this. As previously stated, if you wish to contact Amy to 
ask what is available that you might be in need of, please contact the school 
office via shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk and we will ensure this is forwarded to 
her. 
 
Hot Lunch Options – 15 November to 19 November 2021  
 

Please note that due to food shortages and issues with deliveries, the kitchen may have to change the 

menu at the last minute. Mrs Inger will try her best to keep everyone updated. Many thanks for your 

understanding. 

 
Lunch options for the forthcoming week are: 
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                   SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery  

This week in Nursery the children have been loving their morning 

sessions of either dough disco or squiggle while you wiggle, to help 

strengthen the muscles in their hands in preparation for using mark 

making tools.  We have also, listened to the story of 'My Mum and Dad 

Make me Laugh' and have been talking about different patterns that 

can be seen around us.  Spotting the patterns on the wild animals and 

pairing up patterned socks have been popular activities.  To mark 

Remembrance Day, we watched a two-minute video depicting a young 

rabbit running through the poppy fields before practising our printing 

technique; printing with apples to produce a poppy picture.   

Reception  

The children were very excited to 
share all about their bonfire night experiences this week and 
completed some wonderful activities linked to this. It has been 
especially wonderful to observe so many conversations in our 
bonfire night role play area where the children recreated and 
compared their experiences. 

They had lots of fun exploring the work of artist Jackson Pollock to 
create some fantastic artwork. The children thoroughly enjoyed 
using dripping techniques to create this. 

In maths this week the children have been focussing on 3D shapes 
and have been using mathematical language to describe them. 
They have also been able to recognise many 3D shapes in 
everyday objects. 



The children were very thoughtful when learning about the importance of poppy day and were extremely 
sensible when we carried out our 2-minute silence. 

Year 1  

Year 1 have been exploring the story ‘Beegu’ in English this week. They have predicted what will happen 

in the story based on the front page. They have then used their knowledge of the book to recall what has 

happened. In Maths, we have been continuing to look at subtraction and focusing on word problems and 

using different concrete materials to support them and their understanding. This week during topic, we 

have been looking at Geography. We have been exploring globes, maps and atlases and how we can 

use them to find our way. We have also been looking at the United Kingdom, London, Staffordshire and 

Burton-upon-Trent. Thank you very much to the children that helped out on Wednesday evening, they 

were an amazing help. 

Year 2 

This week the children have completed their learning on The Great Fire of London in preparation for their 

class assembly next week! The children have written fantastic information texts on The Great Fire of 

London and it has been wonderful to see how much information they have been able to recall. In Maths 

Year 2 have come to the end of their unit on addition and subtraction! All of the children are now confident 

in using the column method which is fantastic. Year 2 have had very topsy-turvy afternoons in 

preparation for our class assembly, they have done some science, a bit of history, some performance 

poetry and lots of singing! The children can't wait to showcase all of their learning to their families on 

Thursday 18th November in their class assembly.  

Year 3  

Year 3 have had another fantastic week! In 

English, they have been continuing to learn all 

about book reviews and have been 

completing their own about a book of their 

choice. In Maths, they are continuing with their 

learning around addition and subtraction. It is 

clear that many children have been practising 

the column method, this has supported their 

learning in the classroom. To mark 

Remembrance Day, the children created their 

own embossed poppy portraits to include as part of the exhibition for Open Evening. Well done, Year 3!  

Year 4  

This week in English, the children have 

written their information text all about L.S 

Lowry which has been a brilliant read! I 

have been thoroughly impressed with the 

children for being able to collate 

information from a wide range of different 

sources and be able to put it together to 

create a wonderful information text. In 

Maths, we have continued with our 

addition and subtraction unit and the 

children have been applying their 

knowledge to answer 2 step problem solving questions. The children have also enjoyed another fantastic 

session of Forest School this week, where they have been learning about the importance of 

Remembrance Day. Year 4 have been creating their own poppies using natural materials, such as leaves 

and painting them! A wonderful week!  



Year 5 

Pupils in Year 5 have been so proud this week to 

have their artwork displayed for Open Evening in the 

hall. It looked absolutely amazing, and they have 

done very well. This week, Mr Hussein has enjoyed 

teaching the beginning of the Design and Technology 

unit - Marble Runs. The children have been very 

excited and creative when thinking about how their 

own marble run might work, which I know the children 

are looking forward to making next week.   

Year 6  

 

 

 

 

This week, Year 6 have started a new unit in maths, 

focusing on fractions. The children have been simplifying, 

comparing and ordering fractions. In English, they have 

been writing a descriptive narrative based on a short film 

clip, The Lighthouse. The pupils have enjoyed using a stimulus for their writing and it has helped them 

with the flow of their story. In the afternoons, we have continued with PSHE and started to look at 

Geography with Mrs Farooq.  

Reading Corner  

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 9+… 

The Christmas Carrolls 

Written by Mel Taylor-Bessent 

 

Wish it could be Christmas every day? Well, for nine-year-old Holly 

Carroll and her family, it is! Living her merriest life in a house with 

year-round fairy lights and Christmas trees, a carol-singing toilet and 

a diva donkey who thinks he's a reindeer, home-schooled Holly tries 

to spread cheer wherever she goes. But when she goes to a new 

school with a singing Santa backpack and first day Christmas cards 

(during a heatwave in September!), she realises not everyone shares 

her enthusiasm for spreading cheer. In fact, when the neighbours try 

to remove the Carrolls from the street and Holly discovers a group of 

children that may not get a Christmas at all, her snowglobe world 

begins to crack. Is the world's most Christmassy girl about to lose her 

Christmas spirit?  

 

Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

Reception Rupert C Fynn Mc 

Year 1 George N Kailen S 

Year 2 Zain A Lewis L 

Year 3 Bonnie H Tabitha B 

Year 4 Jess M Amina H 

Year 5 Lucy W Isabelle J 

Year 6 Harry F Joshua L 

Reception Arham M A 

Year 1 Maksym B 

Year 2 Keyarah B 

Year 3 Paige L 

Year 4 Maheen F 

Year 5 Josh Mac 

Year 6 Harry F 



 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
12.11.21) 

166 78 102 110 

Position 1st – 4 Points 4th – 1 Point 3rd – 2 Points 2nd – 3 Points 

Running Total 
 

33 13 22 22 

 

Autumn Term Diary Dates 

 

Event Date/Time 

Odd Socks Day Monday 15th November 2021 

Year 2 Class Assembly Thursday 18th November 2021 

Children in Need – Non-Uniform! Wear something  
spotty!  

Friday 19th November 2021 

Year 6 Class Assembly Thursday 25th November 2021 

Year 5 Whitemoor Lakes Wednesday 1st December 2021 to Friday 3rd  
December 2021 Inclusive 

Shobnall PFA Christmas Market Friday 3rd December 2021 

Christingle Monday 6th December 2021 

EYFS Nativity Tuesday 7th December 2021, 9.15am 

EYFS Nativity Wednesday 8th December 2021, 9.15am 

PFA Christmas Movie Night Thursday 9th December 2021, 3.30pm 

Year 3 Cosy Celebration Friday 10th December 2021, 9.15am 

KS1 Nativity Monday 13th December 2021, 9.15am AND  
2.00pm 

Christmas Lunch Wednesday 15th December 2021 

Whole School Trip to Pantomime – Lichfield  
Garrick, Peter Pan 

Thursday 16th December 2021, 1.30pm 

School Closes for Christmas Thursday 16th December 2021 

INSET Day Friday 17th December 2021 

 

Diary Dates 2021-2022 

 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Christmas Thursday 16th December 2021 

INSET Day Friday 17th December 2021 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Young Voices Thursday 27th January 2022 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 18th February 2022 

INSET Day Monday 28th February 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 1st March 2022 

School Closes for Easter Friday 8th April 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 25th April 2022 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May 2022 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 9th May 2022 – Friday 13th May 2022 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 27th May 2022 

INSET Day Monday 6th June 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 7th June 2022 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 8th July 2022 

School Closes for Summer Wednesday 20th July 2022 

 



 


